
October 5, 2015 
 

Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting 
 

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held October 5, 
2015 at 7:00PM.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jones and the 
Pledge of Allegiance followed.  All board members were present. 
 
Havens made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Jones supported and 
the motion carried. 
 
Tim Black, Bud Delavan and Roger Dershem from the Lions Club Recycling 
Center spoke with the Board.  The Center makes about 1/3 of what it used to.  
They are currently about $4000 in the red.  To save money they had used 
crushed glass under the new addition instead of bringing in sand.  Their records 
indicated Greenbush Township had donated to the program once since 2010.  
They were asking for additional support for this year and next.  The board will 
verify the records and consider their request when preparing the new budget.      
   
The minutes from the last meeting were read.  Havens made a motion to 
approve them, Jorae supported, and the motion carried. 
 
Hayes made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read, Smith 
supported, and the motion carried.  Havens made a motion to pay orders #1305 
thru #1319 plus the Eureka Street lights Consumers bill for a total transfer of 
$33,515.53, Hayes supported and it carried. 
The balances on September 30, 2015 were: 
FirstMerit Checking      $       377.57 
FirstMerit Savings         $  87,812.09 
Mercantile MMIA         $  15,959.12       
Tax MMIA                    $    2,736.32 31 
Total Funds Available   $106,885.09 
 
Public comment came from Pete Apostle and Ted Lewis concerning CAFR.  
 
Ron Cobb talked about the propane tanks Nathan Beck is going to install.   
There will be two tanks 91 foot long and 17 foot around.  They will be fenced 
in and have barriers around them.  The footings will be going in soon.  Beck’s 
old tanks will be removed.  He stated these tanks are safer than the ones you 
have in the yards at your homes.   
 
Our County Commissioner, Kam Washburn reports: 
*The County has approved the Nathan Beck project stating they believe the 
community will benefit.   
*A nuisance goose hunt was approved for Motz Park as the goose population is 
excessive and is creating a health hazard on the beach and reducing water 
quality. 
*A mental health evaluation contract was approved for jail inmates. 
*A new director has been hired for Community Mental Health.  
 
Hayes made a motion to adjourn at 8:18 PM, Havens supported and the meeting 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________   ____________________________ 
Eugene Jones, Supervisor   Bernadette Hayes, Clerk  


